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Sponsor Statement 

House Bill 221, Mortgage Lending Regulation 

 
“An act relating to the state’s participation in the federal Nationwide Mortgage Licensing 
System and Registry, and to mortgage lending regulation and licensing; and providing for and 
effective date.” 
 
HB 221 will allow the Department of Commerce, Community and Economic 
Development to participate in the National Mortgage Licensing System (NMLS) as 
prescribed by the federal Secure and Fair Enforcement of Mortgage Licensing Act of 
2008 (SAFE).  By authorizing the state to join the national database and testing system, 
mortgage lenders in Alaska can continue being licensed to do business by the state 
while the legislature and  department work to revise mortgage lending licensing laws to 
make the many small changes needed to be fully SAFE compliant.     
 
The SAFE Act requires that all states implement a mortgage law that conforms to its 
requirements by July 30, 2009, and that all states use a national database for licensing 
mortgage loan originators.  States may comply through statute and regulation and may 
implement more comprehensive mortgage lending laws than are provided under the 
federal SAFE Act, which provides minimum standards and requirements. 
 
Alaska is scheduled to join the NMLS on August 1, 2009, and to begin licensing through 
the NMLS at that time.   It is important for the state to show our intent to comply with 
the SAFE Act by joining the NMLS on schedule.  This will further support our 
application for an extension to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 
Development (HUD). 
 
The advantages to joining the NMLS are the sharing of information among states, and 
the ability to conduct joint exams with other states for out-of-state mortgage loan 
originators doing business in Alaska.  These are important steps in strengthening our 
already strong mortgage lending licensing laws and will protect consumers from shady 
lenders coming in from out of state and doing business without proper oversight and 
review.   
 
I urge your support and the timely passage of HB 221 
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